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Chef de Cabinet Mr. Courtenay Rattray, 

USG  Li Junhua, 

Dear Colleagues,  

  

I thank you USG Li for convening us today here in St. John’s.   

 

The strong presence of senior UN leadership here for this 

Conference, sends a strong message of high priority 

accorded by the UN family to the pressing needs of the SIDS. 

 

The Antigua and Barbuda Agenda for SIDS is an ambitious 

roadmap to bring about transformative changes in the SIDS. 
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First and foremost, action at the national level is of 

paramount importance.  

 

 Clearly, the primary responsibility for the implementation 

of ABAS rests with the SIDS governments.  They 
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To this end, my Office has a plan to ensure a coherent 

approach to developing this framework, with the aim of 

achieving tangible results at national, regional, and global 

levels.  

 

This involves the strategic use of our SIDS National Focal 

Points (NFPs) Network, engaging SIDS RCs, Regional 

Commissions, and other regional and international 

organizations. 

 

 

Secondly, there is a critical role for the UN system to reflect 

the ABAS in its own work programmes.  

 

As part of this, it is important to ensure that the key ABAS 

commitments and deliverables are integrated in our 

respective strategic frameworks and programmes in line 

with our mandates.   

 

For that we would need to get the support and endorsement 

of our respective intergovernmental processes, including 

action by our governing bodies and executive boards.   
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There is an especially important role for the Resident 

Coordinators, Multi-Country Offices, and the UN Country 

Teams, to translate ABAS into actions on the ground.  

 

To support this, my Office will work with our SIDS RC 

Network to ensure that the ABAS is given due prominence in 

the design of sustainable development cooperation 

frameworks.  

 

I am glad to hear that the RCs from the three regions of the 

SIDS will also be here for the full week.  

  

Third, a well-coordinated UN system that provides coherent 

support to the SIDS is critically important to taking forward 

this new ambitious agenda.  

 

We will continue to work with you through the Inter Agency 

Consultative Group on SIDS, 
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I look forward to working closely with all of you to better 

respond to the needs of the SIDS and support their efforts to 

chart a sustainable and resilient future.  

 

Thank you. 


